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Monday, 23 March 2020

Dear Parents and Carers, 

As per advice from the NSW Department of Education and Department of Health, schools will remain open, but from tomorrow, for practical reasons, parents are encouraged to keep their children at home, with only parents and carers working in essential services sending their children or children with high needs attending.
If you are keeping your child at home, from tomorrow, you will be able to access online learning through the school website, Seesaw or come in and pick up a learning package from school. If you are picking up a learning package, you will be able to do this from 9:30am until 10:30am only at the tables set up near the RFF Room, where a staff member will be able to help you. 
If your child is attending school, we will be providing supervision of learning only – no regular classroom teaching will be occurring. 
To minimise the risk of spreading the virus at our school, we will continue with a range of strategies already implemented, including the promotion of personal hygiene measures (hand-washing, reducing face contact, cough etiquette), physical distancing, reducing mass gatherings (eg school assemblies), and reducing the mixing of students (eg reducing use of common areas and inter-school activities). 

Parents and carers are reminded that if your child is unwell, they should remain at home until symptoms resolve and, where appropriate, seek advice from a medical practitioner. If any student presents at school with symptoms of a respiratory illness, parents will be contacted to collect their child. The health and safety of all of our students is paramount and I thank you in advance for supporting us in this regard. We will continue to follow current policies that are requiring self-isolation for those who have recently travelled overseas.
From tomorrow until the end of this term, further measures to maximize social distancing have been put in place for all parents and carers – all students MUST be dropped at the front or back gates in the morning and picked up from the these gates in the afternoon. Please make sure your child knows which gate they will need to meet you at in the afternoon. Should a parent or carer need to come onto school grounds, you will only be able to access the office area. 
Parents can access up-to-date information on the Department of Education website   https://education.nsw.gov.au/
We thank you for your cooperation, understanding and support during this very challenging time.
Lisa Littlejohn

Principal
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